

MULBARTON PRIMARY SCHOOL

P.O. Box 1209, Mulbarton, 2059 ● 16 Archibald Avenue, Mulbarton Ext.3, Johannesburg Telephone: (011) 432-3288/9 ● Fax: (011) 432-2849 ● Email: admin2@mulbartonprimary.co.za

Finance: accounts@mulbartonprimary.co.za
All other correspondence: admin2@mulbartonprimary.co.za

Newsletter 06 of 2025

24 January 2025

"Respect for ourselves guides our morals, respect for others guides our manners." ~ Laurence Sterne

From the Principal's Desk

Parents, please note that the cycle tests are underway for Grades 4 - 7. Please encourage your child to prepare thoroughly for these tests well in advance. All work covered must be studied.

Forms from the Department of Health were sent with your child a few weeks ago. Parents, please complete and sign these forms and send them to your child's register teacher by latest tomorrow, 25 February. If you don't want your child to receive any of the immunization, please indicate NO in the blocks and also sign and return these forms. ALL forms MUST be returned to school.

Parents, please insert a clear label with your child's name, surname & grade on all your child's uniform items (this applies to all learners in Grade R-7). We have a large number of uniform items in the Lost & Found container *without* labels, and we find that learners (and sometimes even parents) claim uniform items that do not even belong to them. Please note that all lost uniform items without labels cannot be claimed for and these will be washed and sent to our uniform shop for resale.

Please note that school photographs will be taken on 17 March 2025. The cost of the package of photos is R50. Please send the money to your child's educator as soon as possible. *The cut-off date for payment of photo money is on Friday, 14 March 2025.* On the day – please ensure that your child is in full formal summer uniform and to be neat and tidy. No tracksuits or PT uniform for the photo's please.

Thank you for your support and co-operation.

L. Kistadoo Principal

Reminders

- School Shop (for uniform) is open Tuesday and Friday from 07h30 08h00
- Please download the School Communicator onto your PC, laptop or mobile phone for school info and news www.school-communicator.com
- Our banking details are: NEDBANK BOOYSENS 198005 A/C # 1980316023.
- No cell phones, tablets or any other electronic devices are allowed at school
 If you are caught with these items, it will be confiscated and a penalty fee of R250.00 will be charged to get it back.
- Left behind We are appealing to parents not to deliver items that your child has left behind or the parent has gone early morning shopping to bring to the learner food; money; projects; sports kit; clothes; house keys; etc. What is left behind stays behind! Parents, children will never learn responsibility if you keep running after them. Please instill in them the habit of packing their bags and getting ready for school the night before! This also disrupts classes and lessons when children are constantly called up to the office.
- Lost and found Parents, please insert a clear label with your child's name, surname & grade on all your child's uniform items (this applies to all learners in Grade R-7). We have a large number of uniform items in the Lost & Found container without labels, and we find that learners (and sometimes even parents) claim uniform items that do not even belong to them. Please note that all lost uniform items without labels will be washed and sent to our uniform shop for resale.
- Absent from School If your child is not at school for 1 or 2 days, kindly write a note in the diary to the educator and if necessary supply the sick note. If your child is off longer than 2 days Kindly notify the school, write a note in the diary and you will need to supply a sick note.